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Wඍඌඖඍඛඌඉඡ N඗ඞඍඕඊඍක 23   
7:00 ඘ඕ 

 

Join our Shepherd of the Prairie 
Lutheran Church family as we gather together to give 

thanks to God for all that we have.   
 

After the service, enjoy fellowship with family and friends 
over coffee and pie.  To help make this a   success, 

please consider bringing a pie to share.  

 

C඗ඕඕඑගඕඍඖග Wඍඍඓඍඖඌ N඗ඞඍඕඊඍක 5 & 6 
 

Recognizing the grace we experience in our daily 
lives, responding with the practice of gratitude, 

and sharing what we have so that God’s grace might 
grow lies at the heart of our Christian journey. At     

Shepherd of the Prairie, we invite you to enter more 
deeply into the practice of            

gratitude by making a pledge of 
financial support to our common 

life and ministries. Your          
commitment in response to God’s       
blessings makes a tangible impact 

on our worship, community life, 
and outreach to our neighbors.   

(Story continued on pg 10) 
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Brothers and Sisters in Christ

We begin the month of 
November remembering all the 
blessed Saints. People in our 
lives who have been examples 
of Christ like living for us. 
Those who have helped us become what and who we are today. All 
Saints weekend is a time of remembrance, but it is also a reminder 
of the work yet to be accomplished. We are called to bring the 
message of Jesus Christ, King of kings and Lord of lords to the 
world. 

In chapter 20 of Luke’s Gospel, Jesus is faced with a number of 
questions, all of which he answers in the language and frame of 
reference of those questioning him. 

The questions are asked by the Sadducees, a group of wealthy, 
non-political Jews who followed only the teachings of Moses as 
listed in the first five chapters of the Hebrew Scriptures. Because 
Moses had never mentioned the resurrection, they did not believe in 
it. Further, they asked their question wanting to discredit Jesus, 
fearing that the number of people following Jesus would upset their 
Roman rulers and consequently the status quo and their affluent 
lifestyle. 

Jesus answered their question, meeting them in the same manner 
as they questioned, in such a way that even the scribes were 
amazed at his ability. He went on to refute their belief that Moses 
did not believe in the resurrection by quoting Moses’ reference to 
God being the God of Abraham, the God of Isaac and the God of 
Jacob, all who must be living, as God is the God of the living and 
not the dead. Here the Sadducees had the opportunity to listen to 
what Jesus was saying; instead they remained in their box, missing 
that opportunity to follow him. We wonder at their contrived and 
seemingly ridiculous question, yet, do we sometimes find ourselves 
asking and answering questions about death from our frame of 
reference? 

Aren’t many of our concerns about death and eternity only concerns 
because we see death and eternity from our perspective without 
trusting in God’s power and wisdom and love? Is heaven going to 
be only an extension of our lives here on earth, or is it going to be 
entirely different, something far beyond our present understanding? 

(Continued on page 3) 

A Note From Pastor Mark 
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Do these concerns form a stumbling block in our relationships with 
God— “Yes, God, I know that Jesus conquered death for me, 
BUT...”? We who follow Jesus know that the resurrection is real. We 
have evidence of that in Jesus’ resurrection (Matthew 28:6, Mark 
16:6, Luke 24:6-7, and John 20:9) and as Paul’s faith declaration in 
1 Corinthians 15:113-118. We want to live our lives in that 
confidence. 

I pray you will join us to remember and give thanks for all the 
blessed saints as well as make commitments of God’s work yet to 
be accomplished through your hands and mine. 

Pastor Mark 

(Continued from page 2) 

As many of you are aware, Pastor Mark will be leaving for Africa 
following worship on N඗ඞඍඕඊඍක 6. He will be gone 
through N඗ඞඍඕඊඍක 21. While away, Pastor Bill will 
be leading our worship services and tending to the 
pastoral needs of the congregation.   Our thanks to 
Pastor Bill for his faithful serving. Please call him 
or the church office with any pastoral emergencies 
during this time. 

Pastor Mark Out of the Country 

So many factors shaped the life and faith of 
Martin Luther. Certainly he was a man of his 
time, influenced by the culture and ethos of 
his day.  He was a product of the 16th 
century and all that went along with being a 
man of the Middle Ages.  Many of his 
thoughts and ideas seem so foreign to us 
today.   He believed the earth to be the 
center of God's creation and opposed the 
ideas of Copernicus who thought the earth 

revolved around the sun.  He believed, at least initially, that God 
was an angry judge, taking great pleasure in Luther's misery as a 
sinner and great delight in condemning Luther to death and hell.  So 
much so, in fact, that Luther could say when told all he needed to 
do was love God, "Love God?  I hate him!"   

(Continued on page 4) 

Pastor Bill’s Adult Education News 



4  

 

Recently my daughter in law’s grandmother, 
Nadia, died at the age of 97. Later that same 
evening my son filled me in on her story and I 
thought I would share it with you. She grew up 
as a young woman in a small town in Nazi 
Germany. My daughter in law’s father was a 
boy during the war years and when the war ended he was a 14-year- 
old boy coming out of a Hitler youth camp, trying to make his way 
home across a war torn and divided Germany. One night, as he was 
trying to find something to eat, a young woman (Nadia) and her 
husband John found him on the streets of their town and asked him 
where he was going. When he told them he was heading for home 
clear across the country, they informed him that his portion of 
Germany was occupied by the Russians and he would most likely not 
be able to reach his home, but if he would like he could come home 
with them for a meal. All Heinz heard was “eat” so he gladly followed 
them home. 

He stayed with them throughout his teen age years first working on a 
nearby farm and then at the paper company where John worked. In 

(Continued on page 5) 

Ministry Musings 

But then Luther's life took a giant turn.  And as he went through his 
own personal reformation, he came to realize the immense love of 
God, even for one such as Brother Martin. Such insight into God's 
"proper work" as Luther called it, came from the Gospel of John and 
the letters of the apostle Paul.   It's these letters, especially Paul's 
letters to the Romans and Galatians that made such a huge impact 
on Luther.  And as a part of our Reformation 500 series, how these 
two letters influenced Luther will be our focus for adult education in 
November.  You're invited to join us as we meet on Sඝඖඌඉඡ 
ඕ඗කඖඑඖඏඛ ඉග 10:20, ඗ඖ Wඍඌඖඍඛඌඉඡ ඕ඗කඖඑඖඏඛ ඉග 11:00 ඉඖඌ ඗ඖ 
Wඍඌඖඍඛඌඉඡ ඍඞඍඖඑඖඏඛ ඉග 7:00.  We'll gather weekly up to 
Thanksgiving and then take a hiatus until after the first of the 
year.  We look forward to seeing YOU!  

Pastor Bill 

(Continued from page 3) 

Pastor Bill’s Adult Education News Cont. 
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1950 Nadia and her husband emigrated to the United States. Heinz 
tried to come as well but since he was of draftable age in the US, he 
was not granted travel papers. (The Germans and the Chinese had 
a strong hatred for one another and since the Korean War had just 
broken out, Germany would not let any of their young men come to 
American for fear they would end up in Korea and in the hands of 
the Chinese.) In 1957, after the end of the Korean War, Heinz and 
his young wife and little daughter came to the United States to start 
their new life. 

Last year when my son and daughter in law took Nadia to a funeral 
they were astonished to hear that John (who died in 1995) and 
Nadia had been responsible for bring hundreds of people from 
Germany to the United States to start new lives. Those refugees 
from war torn Germany were woven into the fabric of American life 
and now have children, grandchildren and even greatgrandchildren 
who are thankful for the life they have here and are contributing in 
mighty ways to make this country great. 

At this funeral these children, grandchildren and great grandchildren 
came up to “Patin Nadia” (Godmother Nadia) and thanked her for 
what she and John had done and for the opportunity they had given 
to their families. 

Sometimes we think that the little things we do are so unimportant 
and that as one or two people we cannot make a difference. Nadia’s 
story can serve to illustrate how wrong that idea can be. An act of 
kindness can make a huge difference in the life of a person and for 
generations to come 

Donna Kelly 

(Continued from page 4) 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

On Oct 30th we welcomed our newest SOTP family 
members. Please look for their names and faces on 
the screens before worship and on the board in the 
Crossroads and make them feel at home:  

Oකඔ඗ & Cඐඍකඡඔ Aඝඛගඑඖ * Mඑඓඍ & Aඖඖඍ B඗ඐ඗                       
Bඉකඊඉකඉ Dඉඞඑඛ * Rඝගඐ Gඔඍඖඖ඗ඖ * Aඔඑඋඍ Mඑඔඔඍක                    

Rඝඛඛ & Mඉඌඏඍ M඗ගඡඓඉ * R඗ඖඌඉ Sඐ඗ඍඕඉඓඍක                      
Vඉඔ T඗ඕඉඖඑඋඉ 

New Member directories that include the information on our newest 
members are available on the Ushers’ table. 
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Shepherd of the 
Prairie continues to 
move Forward in 
Faith: 
 

 Our new 
Renderings have 
just been 
released from 
Groth Design 
Group! 

 Exterior Detailed Design is 95% complete. 

 Sub-Committees have been formed with over a dozen additional 
SOTP members who will advise and give input to the Building 
Team on: Acoustics, Sound, Video, Security, Colors & 
Materials, Furniture, Storage, Phone & Internet, and 
Maintenance. 

 The Village of Huntley Development Application has been 
formally submitted to the Village along with our $1,250 
Application fee and our $5,000 Escrow fee. 

 Craig Knoche & Associates have been hired as our Civil 
Engineers. 

 Scott Riedel & Associates have been hired as our Acoustical 
Engineers. 

 David McCallum Associates have been hired as our Landscape 
Architects. 

 

Your Building Team is moving at a firm pace in order to begin the 
Bidding Process in December/January with the Congregational Vote 
end of January.  We hope to Break Ground on our New Mission 
Center in April, 2017. These dates are goals, and are fluid. 
Please pray for your Building Team and our congregation through 
this monumental and historic time here at Shepherd of the Prairie. 

Aඖඌ Yඍඛ, ගඐඍ FUTURE IS NOW!!!!!!!! 
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POINSETTIA PLANT ORDERS  
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SOTP 13th ANNUAL HOLIDAY BAZAAR 

Thanks you to all who participated in making our new pictorial      
directory a success. A special thank you to everyone who helped by 
making phone calls or sitting at the welcome table during photo ses-
sions. 

We received a $1 donation from Lifetouch for Grafton Food Pantry 
for each family photo taken during August. We are pleased to report 
that we received a check for $176 which has been passed on to 
Grafton Food Pantry. Thank you to all who helped out with that 
along with all of the food gathered during the photo shoot times. 

The new directory should be available in the beginning of January.  
Everyone who either had their photo taken by Lifetouch or submit-
ted a photo will receive a free copy of the directory and we will let 
you know when they arrive.  Thanks again to all who participated. 

Our Holiday Bazaar needs your 
delicious home baked goodies  

to sell at our bake sale ~ and SOTP is known to have some 
of the best bakers around!  Sign up in the Crossroads. 

Smaller servings sell better than whole cakes.  
Please drop off during these times: 

 Thursday, November 10 (9:00 am - Noon) 

 Friday, November 11 (9:00 am - Noon or 4:30  - 5:00 pm) 

 Saturday, November 12 (8:00 am - 9:00 am) 
If you have any questions or concerns, contact Judie Symbal.  
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 Canned Tomatoes   
(Diced, Paste, Stewed) 

 Deodorant 
 Ketchup & Condiments 
 Dish Soap & Bleach 
 Cookies 

Aඇൽ ൺඌ ൺඅඐൺඒඌ,  
ർඁൾർ඄ඌ ආൺൽൾ ඈඎඍ 

ඍඈ SOTP ඐංඍඁ 
“Fඈඈൽ Pൺඇඍඋඒ” ංඇ 
ඍඁൾ ආൾආඈ ඐංඅඅ ൻൾ 

ൿඈඋඐൺඋൽൾൽ  
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The Thanksgiving holiday is a time to contemplate 
that Gratitude is the beginning of Christian faith. 
Before we gain understanding of Christ, before 
we sense the presence of the Holy Spirit, we can 
become conscious of God’s blessings and give 
thanks for them. At that time, we might also begin 
to realize that God has a firm hand on our lives, to 
realize how much we have been guided by him. 

With partial understanding we develop further gratitude and further 
faith. Eventually, we reach a complete belief in Christ. Then is when 
we learn the Gratitude of having been chosen to believe. We learn 
to be grateful for the gift of life, of health and the gifts of talents and 
abilities. Gratitude, rather than duty, prompts our giving to God our 
time, our talents, and our treasure. Perhaps the ultimate Gratitude is 
reached the day we find a way to serve our Lord by befriending our 
fellow man. Gratitude is the beginning of Faith; Faith leads us to the 
ultimate Gratitude. 

The weekend of November 5th & 6th has be chosen for our 2017 
commitment weekend. On that weekend, you will receive two 
“estimate of giving” cards: 
1) One for the General Fund which pays all expenses other than 

mortgage and future building expenses. This will be a one-year 
pledge of what you plan to contribute for 2017.  

2) The second “estimate of giving” card will be for the second and 
third years of our “Forward in Faith” (building fund) that was      
initiated last year.  

You will have two options: 
1) To keep your second and third year pledge the same.  
2) To make a two-year pledge if you haven’t already done so or to 

change the second and third year of your original pledge.  
If you are unable to make a commitment at this time on either or 
both cards, please indicate that on the estimate of giving card. This 
will eliminate a follow up call. We hope you will prayerfully consider 
your commitment to the church. 
 

For your convenience both 
cards are available on 

www.sotp.org 
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The Giving Trees will be up on Saturday/Sunday, 
November 5th and 6th.  I have been asked to 
put Tree's up a week early. They will be taken 
down the weekend of the Church Bazaar and put 
back out the following week.   

We will again sponsor 26 families, 15 from Grafton 
Food Pantry and 11 from Turning Point,          
Woodstock, who give help and support for abuse 
in families.   

Gifts MUST be back by Sunday, December 11 for distribution.  
All gifts are to be NEW items.  DO NOT GIFT WRAP the gifts, as 
wrapping paper is   given to each family. Please secure the tag to 
either the bag or box.  A separate box will be available for gift cards 
only and large boxes will be available for packages.   

These two organizations are so thankful for all we do for them and 
in our hearts, we know we are bringing joy to very needy families.  If 
you have any questions, call Barb Hoppensteadt 847-669-0016. 

THE GIVING TREE 2016 

FROM THE FAMILY OF SID SORENSEN 

Dear Shepherd of the Prairie Family, 
 

The family of Sid Sorensen can not express 
enough gratitude for your compassion and all 
you did to help Sid make his final journey home 
on September 24th. Your outpouring of concern, 
prayers, kindness and hugs carried us on that 
final day.  A few months ago Sid expressed how thankful he was to 
have you by his side during his long illness and now I express the 
very same. A very special thank you goes to Pastor's Mark and Bill 
who were always near and truly have been our spiritual                   
companions. In addition, thank you to the following:  Pastor Ken 
Pohlman whose guidance long ago led us to prepare for Sid's          
service; Jane McMullen who combined the beautiful choirs of SOTP 
and St. Barnabas, Soloists Donna Allen and Annette Boster,            
Michael Waal, Dennis Lilla, Michelle Rankin, Donna Kelly, Greg 
Dowell, the luncheon leaders of Deb Hansen and Donna Newbanks 
and a large team of volunteers who provided a most delicious  
luncheon.  Everything was just as Sid had wished, a celebration for 
the survivors with his song of triumph,  "Lift High The Cross".  
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OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 

There’s still time to be part of Operation 
Christmas Child! Just fill a shoebox with 
toys, hygiene items, and school 
supplies. We’ll make sure it gets on its 
way to a child living in a country 
devastated by war, natural disaster or 
poverty. 

Or if you prefer, we also welcome 
donations of individual items (toys, 
crayons, pencils, etc.) that our youth will 
combine with other donations to fill more 

boxes. Or if you’d like our church youth to do the shopping for you, 
cash donations are welcome through Friday, November 4 th . 

You can pick up a ready-to- fill red and green box at the OCC table, 
along with a How to Pack Your Shoebox brochure. 

Please bring all filled boxes and other donations to SOTP by 
Sunday, November 6 th . Our youth will have a packing party after 
second service that day to get the boxes ready to start their journey 
around the world. 

A big thank you to all of you who are supporting this project with 
shoeboxes, donations and prayers. Together, we are making a 
difference in the lives of many children. 
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Too much, too wrong, too soon  
WALT MUELLER, CPYU President 
 

Last year, an article in the Washington 
Post used a bold-faced headline to 
pose this question: “Are parents         
ruining youth sports?” But the article’s 
headline didn’t end there. It continued 
by answering its own question: “Fewer 
kids play amid pressure.”  

Let’s be honest with ourselves. We 
live in a parenting world that’s shifted 
from creating a home where kids can find sanctuary and solace 
from the pressures of growing up in the world, to a parenting world 
where all-too-often the greatest source of pressure is coming from 
the parents who set the climate in the home. Sadly, it’s not until we 
step back out of the fast-moving stream of our own parenting peer 
culture that our eyes may be opened to the fact that yes, we’ve    
gotten caught up in the rat race ourselves. In an effort to keep up 
with everyone else, we too put way too much pressure on our kids.  

Over our years of listening to kids and tracking the research, it      
appears that there are three “hot-points” where we are expected 
and encouraged by our culture to put way too much pressure on our 
kids.  

FIRST, THERE’S THE ACADEMIC PRESSURE. Nobody wants to have an 
average kid anymore. Consequently, the home, the school, and 
even kids themselves put tremendous pressure on kids to achieve 
high grades, climb the class-rank ladder, and get into “the right      
college.” Resume-building begins at the moment a child emerges 
from the womb, with parents pushing kids not to do their best, but to 
achieve above-and-beyond what’s reasonable based on their gifts 
and abilities. Sadly, we hear kids lamenting an “A” or a 97% as less 
than perfect, and disappointing to dad and mom.  

SECOND, THERE’S THE APPEARANCE PRESSURE. We spend inordinate 
amounts of time, money, and anxiety in an effort to measure up to 
the unreasonable and not-even-remotely-realistic digitally-altered 
standards of beauty we’re being fed 24/7. There’s the clothing, the 
make-up, the hair care, the diet and exercise, and the plastic         
surgery. Yes, we’re called to care for and steward our God-given 
bodies. But we worship and idolize our physical selves. And when 
mom and dad fall prey to these temptations in their own lives, kids 

(Continued on page 14) 
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will learn what’s most important. Sadly, many parents send verbal 
messages that combine with society’s pressure to reach standards 
that will never be attained.  

FINALLY, THERE’S THE ATHLETIC PRESSURE. Have you ever stepped 
back from the sidelines to watch what’s happening outside the 
white lines?!? Do your kids play on fields bordered by sidelines 
made up of screaming and yelling parents? Are those parents 
spewing pressures onto the field that push away the fun element 
that should be central to play? Are we teaching our kids that win-
ning trumps character development? Are we, in fact, undermining 
the healthy growth and development of our kids on the altar of 
skills, scholarships, and victory? Are we living vicariously through 
our kids?  

Thirty years ago developmental expert Dr. David Elkind sounded a 
warning that what kids need is a time to grow. They need to be 
kids who are buffered from pressure. Instead, what we give them 
is way too much pressure. Then, Elkind says, what results is 
stress and its aftermath. In the thirty years since, Elkind’s words 
have played out way too many times.  

Are you setting the table for your child to face pressures that could 
cause them to buckle under, fall apart, and even pursue idolatrous 
ends? Or are you nurturing them with love, mercy, and grace into 
a lifetime of pursuing God, His will, and His way, and His Way. 

(Continued from page 13) 

Why Youth Groups Matter 

Teenagers need models and mentors. 
They need additional adults in their lives 
reinforcing the spiritual habits they’re 
learning from you. 

Teenagers need community. They bene-
fit from friends who challenge them in all the right ways. 

Teenagers need mission. The “activist” wiring of this generation 
makes them great Gospelsharers. 

Teenagers need theology. Learning about their faith helps kids own it 
in a personal way. 

Teenagers need a safe place to confess and confide. Accountability 
with friends often gives young people the courage to confess at home. 



15  

 

VALUE YOUR KIDS 

Chicago White Sox player Adam 
LaRoche recently retired from   baseball 
following a disagreement with manage-
ment about his son. Fourteen year old 
Drake had been attending games in the 
dugout and hanging out with his dad in 
the clubhouse. Prior to joining the White 
Sox, LaRoche had stipulated that his 

son’s presence be allowed, but this year management asked him to 
dial that back. Rather than curtailing the time with Drake, LaRoche 
retired, walking away from $13 million this season alone. “Of one 
thing I am certain,”  LaRoche said in a    statement. “We will regret 
not spending enough time with our kids, not the other way around. 
At every level of my career, the game of baseball has reinforced the 
importance of family to me. Being at my father’s side when he 
coached. Playing alongside my brothers as a kid and as an adult in 
the big leagues. Likewise, it has been great to have my son by my 
side to share in this experience as I played. In each and every in-
stance, baseball has given me some of my life’s greatest memories. 
This was likely to be the last year of my career, and there’s no way I 
was going to spend it without my son.” Adults face many distractions 
that seem like necessities. Yet the only     necessity is raising kids 
who know they’re loved and who love Jesus and others. Having the 
courage to make that your top priority is a sign of strong parenting. 

www.greggornat ion.com 

 More than three-quarters of rear-end collisions involving a teen-
age driver happened when the teen was paying attention to their 
cellphone, to a passenger, to self-grooming, or to something 
else other than the road.   (Journal of Safety Research)  

 
 When given the choice between only being able to text or call on 

their mobile phones, a surprising 75 percent of millennials 
would rather lose the ability to talk versus text. (OpenMarket Survey) 

QUICK STATS 

“Bro. Bro! Tonight we here to have fun. I’m 
standing in front of my idol, Puff Daddy, I’m 

standing in front of my wife, Kim   Kardashian West. I’m    
standing in front of the future:  Chance the Rapper, 2 Chainz, 
Jaden Smith. Bro, we are undeniably the influence, the thought 
leaders.”—Kanye West speaking at the MTV VMAs on 8/28/16 

QUOTED 
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If you aren’t currently involved in ministry at                  
Shepherd of the Prairie and would like to find your niche, 

please  contact Donna Kelly at                                          
donna@sotpmail.com or the church office 

at  847/669-9448.                                                   
 

There are so many different  ways to get  
involved, you may be our missing piece! 
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Pastor Mark Boster 
847-515-2713 (Home) 

pastormark@sotpmail.com 
 

Pastor Bill Waxenberg 
Director of Adult Education 
pastorbill@sotpmail.com 

 

Greg Dowell 
Youth and Family Ministries Coordinator 

greg@sotpmail.com 
 

Jane McMullen 
Director of Music & Worship 

jane@sotpmail.com 
 

Dennis Lilla 
Technology Support Manager 

Donna Kelly 

Michelle Rankin 

Michael Waal 

 

Dave Shotick 
Accounting Administrator 

dave@sotpmail.com
 

Jill Gillming, Little Lambs Preschool 
 

Annette Boster, Cherub Choir 
 

Michael Waal,  
Blessings & Treasures Choirs 

 

Denise James, Joy Ringers 
 

Michael Parmele 
Sunday School Director 

 

Sue Wehnes, Renae Greene 
Contributions Secretaries 

 

Congregation Council 
Mike McCann, President 

Matt Greene, Vice President 

Amy Brittain, Secretary 

Jim Henley, Treasurer 
 

Adam Adams 
Marlene Boehler 

Cliff Dungey 
Bud Hansen 

Bob McDuffee 


